
 

Dear Team Leaders, 

 

Please see below the latest Information that the Paris Health Authorities have 

shared with World Aquatics regarding the water quality in the river Seine: 

 

The last two 
bacteriological 
analyses (in the 
laboratory) at the site 
were:  

Date Time Time  E. coli 
(cfu/100mL) 

Intestinal 
Enterococci 
(cfu/100mL 

Alexandre III Bridge 
(RD) 

03/08/2023 00h10 3466 730 

Port des Invalides 
(RG) 

02/08/2023 23h15 > 4839 2092 

Port du Gros Caillou 
(RG) 

02/08/2023 23h40 > 4869 1960 

Jardin Niki de Saint 
Phalle (RG) 

02/08/2023 23h55 4839 2240 

Alexandre III Bridge 
(RD) 

03/08/2023 23h30 3973 160 

Port des Invalides 
(RG) 

03/08/2023 23h30 3973 260 

Port du Gros Caillou 
(RG) 

03/08/2023 23h30 3466 224 

Jardin Niki de Saint 
Phalle (RG) 

03/08/2023 23h30 3466 217 

 

Since the last COTECH : 

The trend observed by Coliminder at the site is stable after a slight rise in the 

morning. No spill is expected to reverse this trend: 

 

 

 

To all National Federations 

Paris, 5 August 2023 

Re: WATER QUALITY STATUS - 5 AUGUST 



 

 

The trend observed by the Coliminder at the Tolbiac bridge has been falling 

sharply since 5 a.m: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

World Aquatics will make a final decision tomorrow 6 August 2023, at 4am should 

the competition take place or not based upon the latest results received at 

3:30am from today's testing. 

 

World Aquatics confirms that athletes' welfare remains at the center of our 

decision making. Taking into consideration the above results World Aquatics will 

exceptionally waive any penalties should teams make the decision to withdraw 

any athlete prior to the final decision. 

 

A final communication will be sent tomorrow morning as early as possible following 

our meeting with the authorities and Paris 2024 to all team leaders via the official 

email of the National Federation and the WhatsApp group that has been created 

by the Local Organising Committee. 

 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Kind regards, 

World Aquatics 


